
Projects Update – July 5, 2023 

Under Design: 

• Benson Road – Received $1,450,000 bringing total funds to $3,437,603. Current 
engineer’s estimate is $5,863,445 including construction with 25% contingency. Right of 
Way $495,600, Design and Construction Management $1,195,464. 

• Bradley Road Complete Street Improvement – City will receive State “Move Ahead WA” 
funding ($3M) for this project through WSDOT. Property acquisition moving forward 
based on ROW plan.  Bringing Property Funding Estimate (PFE) to Committee in July. 

• Cedar Drive Utility and Street Improvements – Pending private property line dispute. 

• Guide Meridian Sewer Main Extension - N. of Front – Reviewing 60% plans and 
finalizing easements (Scholten & AM/PM) for late 2023 construction. Will be establishing 
a Latecomer Agreement (Reimbursement Assessment Area). 

• Liberty and Glenning Sidewalk – Received $470,000 which includes $150,000 from 
Everson as they did not need it all for their project. Current engineer’s estimate is 
$686,000. 

• Pepin FASST (Federal RAISE Planning Grant) – Lynden was not awarded this grant. 

Under Construction 

• WSDOT Culvert Replacement – State is reviewing 4-day full closure request from 
contractor to occur immediately after NWWA Fair. Detour routes will be Main Street to 
19th and Front Streets southbound, Birch Bay Lynden Road to Berthusen Road 
northbound. 

• Guide Meridian Pump Station 17 – Colacurcio – PSE scheduled to install power this 
week. 

• NW Fair and Event Center Stormwater Improvements – Stormwater informational kiosks 
under development.  


